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The Hiawatha City Council met in a budget work session January 14, 2008. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Council members present: Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa. Absent: Vacant Seat. Staff present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; Finance Director, Laurie Hebl; Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks; Library Board Member, Dian Boysen; Park & Recreation, Director Angie Cole; Park & Recreation Commissioner, Larry Eveland; Street Superintendent, Rod Jasa. Guest present: Dan Hoffman.
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried. 
2007-2008 Budget Discussion
Library

Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks and Library Board Member, Dian Boysen discussed with the City Council the libraries projected budget and increases are as follows:
· One step wage increases in addition to the cost of living for all library employees

· Two step increase for the Assistant Library Director due to additional responsibilities
· One additional 12-hour page position 

Park & Recreation

Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole and Park & Recreation Commissioner, Larry Eveland discussed with the City Council the Park & Recreation projected budget and increases are as follows:
· One additional seasonal employee

· Additional matching grant funds-$500

· Special event increases of $2,000

· Additional line items-Capital Expenses of $2,000 for future park equipment such as a new drinking fountain

· Community Center items not covered under warranties-$2,000

· Also noted that Community Center line items will be placed under general city hall funds such as community center salaries, workers comp insurance, bldg & grounds repair & maintenance, utilities, misc. contractual, and operating supplies

· Cole also noted that the budget being presented did not reflect dollars for an additional community center  position for increased janitorial services

· New sidewalk project along Miller Road to provide access to Fay M. Clark Memorial Park 
Road Use/Streets/Sewer/Storm Sewer 

Street Superintendent, Rod Jasa discussed with the City Council the Road Use/Streets, Storm Sewer projected budget as follows: 

· Jasa noted that he did not see any major increases for FY 2008-2009 in daily operations for portions of the streets, sewer and storm sewer budgets
· Request the continuation of contracting out landscaping maintenance for North Center Point Road and the addition of Boyson Road/North Center Point Road Streetscape area and the East Boyson Road median
· Increase crack sealing contract for additional streets

· Additional line item for Road Use-grounds/bldg. repair and maintenance

· Fuel Cost increases

· Increase street sweeping contract for additional streets

· Additional funds for the continuation of televising sewer lines and the necessary maintenance required for up-keep

· Increase equipment reserve if allowable 

· Will look at future increase revenue resources for sewer/storm sewer maintenance 
City Administrator, City Clerk/Finance 

City Administrator, City Clerk/Finance discussed their projected budget request with the City Council as follows: 

· City Administrator, Dave Van Dee had only requested additional dollars for additional training
· Additional equipment dollars for the new City Hall transition

· City Clerk requested additional dollars for on-site electronic document management initial cost estimate of $8,000

· Council discussed the addition of a candelabra within the Christmas wreaths for North Center Point Road Streetscape

· Staff will produce a new city newsletter and received recommendation to go out for printing cost bids
· Mayor Theis and Olson would like to budget for the new Community Center sliding wall divider that was estimated at $22,000

Other Discussion:

· The City Council discussed the additional employee request from department heads and their necessity to the daily operations and their future effects on the budget

· Council discussed wanting to see valuation numbers before making a recommendation to fund Neighborhood Transportation Services (N.T.S.)’s budget request of $5,000
· Council also discussed the new City Hall future building maintenance personnel needs
Linda Bendixen moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 P.M., second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 
                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk
